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DRUGS 

Mountain View High School, 2135 Mountain View Road, 8/21, 2:19 p.m. Deputy H. Rivera was 

conducting his SRO duties when he was informed of drug activity. Staff discovered a student in 

possession of both marijuana and a THC vape. A summons for possession of marijuana on school 

grounds was obtained.  

 

DUI 

Forbes Street, 8/21, 7:19 p.m. Deputy A.E. Epps responded to a single vehicle auto accident. A 

vehicle struck a brick wall. The caller further advised the driver appeared intoxicated and admitted 

to having drugs on her person. Deputy Epps made contact with the driver who advised she “messed 

up.” She had signs of intoxication and suspected controlled substances were located. She was 

charged with driving under the influence second offense within five years, possession of controlled 

substances, and driving while revoked. She was held at Rappahannock Regional Jail without bond.  

 

PURSUIT 

Wawa, 275 Butler Road, 8/21, 2:44 a.m. Deputy E.L. Shelton attempted to make contact with the 

driver of an Acura when the driver suddenly drove off, kicking off a pursuit. The pursuit continued 

onto Warrenton Road, then Northbound I-95 where additional deputies joined in the pursuit. Due 

to the dangerous driving behavior of the suspect, the pursuit was called off in the area of Centreport 

Parkway. The investigation is ongoing.  

 

Warrenton Road and McLane Drive, 8/21, 11:34 p.m. Sergeant B.U. Demirci observed a vehicle 

with expired registration and attempted to conduct a traffic stop. The driver instead accelerated 

towards Southbound I-95, kicking off a pursuit. Due to the dangerous driving behavior of the 

suspect, the pursuit was called off at the county line; however, Virginia State Police were notified 

of the transgression. They would locate, pursue, and detain the driver in King William County. 

Warrants for felony eluding and driving while suspended were submitted.   

 

 

 



 
  

   
 
 

  
  

 PIO CONTACT: Ryan M. Wilbur 

(540)-658-4468 

rwilbur@staffordcountyva.gov 
  

This report does not encompass all of the reported crimes that may have occurred in the county, 

but only those noted for media interest. Anyone with information regarding the incidents listed in 

this report is asked to contact the Stafford County Sheriff’s Office at (540) 658-4450. For 

ongoing updates, follow us on Twitter, Facebook and Instagram.  

https://twitter.com/staffcosheriff
https://www.facebook.com/Office-of-Stafford-County-Sheriff-110250582333428/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.instagram.com/StaffordSheriff/

